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INT. CRUISE SHIP/CABIN 420 - LATER

XCU on John Doe's eyes as they slowly flutter open. John Doe
is laying in bed with a confused looking face.

John Doe slowly gets up, rubbing his eyes and then stretching
his arms out while yawning.

John Doe notices out the corner of his eye that something is
laying on the floor next to the door. It is an envelope. He
picks up the envelope as he rips it open.

There is a card inside with a SYMBOL on it:

GRAPHIC: WORMHOLE SYMBOL

John Doe's POV of card as the card starts spinning.

HUMMING SOUND CONTINUOUS.

A tired looking John Doe steps out into the hallway, closing
the door behind him.

John Doe slowly starts to wander through the empty hallways.

John Doe steps onto an elevator as the elevator takes him up
to the next deck.

John Does steps off the elevator onto the recreational deck
with a view of a full moon in the sky.

John Doe wanders up to a jacuzzi as he climbs in and turns
on the jets as the water begins to circulate in a swirling
motion.

The current from the jets progressively get stronger like a
riptide as John Doe begins to get pulled under as he flails
his arms about while his head and the rest of his body
submerges beneath the swirling current.

HUMMING SUBSIDES.

BENEATH THE WATER John Doe exhales his last breath.

The water all around him begins to PULSATE.

SFX of HEART BEATING in sync with the pulsating water.



2.

The water DISSOLVES/MORPHS into smoke that pulsates in sync
with the HEART BEATING.

DISSOLVE TO:

WHITE FADE IN:

QUICK BRIGHT FLASH IMAGE of JD's POV staring into white smoke
filled WHITENESS/BRIGHT LIGHT with his head above water as
his head sinks under THE WATER.

DR. EVA (V.O.) 
Find the ManaFest.

FLASH IMAGE of the backside of a female with long black hair
as she chokes a coughing John Doe as they are surrounded by
pulsating water/smoke in sync with HEART BEATING.

FLASH IMAGE of:

John Doe is surrounded by twelve figures in a haze of smoke.

STROBE EFFECT in sync with HYPNOTIC BEATING DRUMS.

A thirteenth figure is holding a SMOKING PIPE, the ManaFest.
The haze of white smoke is coming from the ManaFest.

DR. EVA (V.O.) (CONT'D) 
Behold The ManaFest.

The white smoke starts getting thicker as it engulfs
everything and stops pulsating.
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